

# Tarleton Holy Trinity Church of England (Aided) Primary School

Church Road, Tarleton, Preston. PR4 6UP. Tel: 01772 812662 Headteacher: Mr S.B. Smith BSc (Hons) QTS, PGC Ed Man, NPQH.

E-mail: bursar@holytrinity-tarleton.lancs.sch.uk Web Address: www.tarletonholytrinity.org

Value...Dream...Achieve...

Newsletter No: 10

Date: 14th November 2023

## Children in Need 2023

This Friday,  $17^{th}$  November we will be supporting the BBC Children in Need Appeal. As always, we hold a Non Uniform Day and ask the children to bring a donation (£1.00) in return for not wearing their uniform for the day. Our School Council has chosen the theme for this year's CIN which is wear something yellow (or something with yellow on it - or you can wear something related to Pudsey Bear.

To help raise money for the appeal you can donate 'in cash' on the day - or can click on the link below to pay 'on line'.

https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=12499

This year for Children in Need the school council would also like to hold a competition alongside our CIN /Yellow themed day.

## Celebration Worship

We held a very busy Celebration Worship last Friday - with so many brilliant children making it to the Bench!! They were...

Reception	Isaac		
Year 1	All Year 1		
Year 2	Freddie		
Year 3	Imara and Dorothy		
Year 4	Paige		
Year 5	James		
Year 6	Joseph and Oliver		
Headteacher Award	Georgie in Year 5		

## Year 6 Class Worship

Every year we make sure that all the Children in the school get to perform in front of an audience. This is done through the Infant Production, the Year 6 Talent Show and the Key Stage 2 Class Worships. This Friday,  $17^{th}$  November, we are inviting Year 6 to 'perform' the first Class Worship of the academic year. The worship starts at 2.55pm (doors opening at 2.45pm) and all Year 6 family members are invited to come and watch.

# Emails to the Office

One or two parents are sending emails into school via the 'office@...' email address only. Please send all correspondence to both office@ and bursar@ as Deborah is not in school every day.















## Reporting Absences or Medical Appointments

Please can we insist that the reporting of absences or medical appointments are made by contacting the school office and not Dojo via the Class Teacher or by the children. These can be reported by using either the school app, email or telephone message.

# A message from Breakfast and After School

The Breakfast and Afterschool Club are currently extremely busy. We are trying to recruit extra staff but in the meantime, apart from Breakfast Club Drop Off (from 8:30am), we cannot take any children into the clubs who have not already been booked in. We also can't take any late bookings for Afterschool club for Tuesday, Wednesday or Thursday as these are the busiest days and fill up very quickly.

# Breakfast and After School Club Playworkers

We are still looking to recruit a Playworker(s) for our Breakfast Club (BC) and After School Club (ASC). Initially this would be approximately 4 times a week in the Breakfast club, 7:45 - 8:45am and 3 times a week in the Afterschool Club, 3:30 - 6.00pm. Pay is £10.79 per hour (Grade 3 Point 3). Please email the school office for an Application form: bursar@holytrinity-tareton.lancs.sch.uk or office@holytrinitytarleton, lancs, sch.uk

# After School Club Manager / Breakfast Club Manager

We are still on the lookout for someone to manage our Before and After School Clubs - please let us know if you are interested in the position or click on the link below for more information. https://schooljobs.lancashire.gov.uk/nt vacancyDetails.asp?id=61817

# <u>Year 3 Forest School Day - 9th November</u>

This Thursday, 16th November, Year 3 are experiencing a Forest School Session run by our very own Mrs Towell. The children will spend half a day in the classroom doing 'normal lessons and half a day in our Forest School Area with Mrs Towell.

Please can the children come in their own clothes for the day - and also send them with waterproofs and wellies for when they are working outside. Hats and gloves may be a good idea if it a cold day - as they will be outside for about 2 hours. Please do make sure they have wellies - it was rather muddy last week

Year 4 will be enjoying their Forest School Day on 30th November.



# Lunches

# Week 1 of the New Winter menu - Week beginning 20th November

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
Booths Pork or Vegetable	Chicken Curry with Mixed	Roast Chicken with Gravy,	Lancashire Cheese and	Golden Crumb Fish Fingers
Sausage with Creamed	Rice and Naan Bread	Roast Potatoes and	Potato Pie with Broccoli or	with Chips and Peas
Potatoes and Mixed		Vegetables	Baked Beans	
Vegetables				
or	or	or	or	or
Tomato and Mascarpone	Pizza Panini with Potato	Mac 'n' Cheese Bake with	Pasta Neapolitan with	Homemade Pizza
Pasta with Crusty Bread	Wedges and Sweetcorn	Crust Bread and Garden	Tomato and Herb Sauce	Margherita with Chips and
and Salad		Peas	with Crusty Bread and	Sweetcorn
			Salad	



## Last Week's Attendance

Last week - an amazing 190 pupils (94% of the school) attended school for 100% of the time - they didn't miss one session of school.

9 children (from 5 different families) were late for school at least once (after 9.00am).

The best attending classes for the week was a shared win between our Year 2 and Year 6 classes - with the attendance figure of just over 99.5%.

### A Message from Fr Mark - re: Confirmation

Bishop Phillip will conducting the Parish Confirmation Service at 10am on May 5th 2024. Preparation Lessons will start on February 18th. Candidates for Confirmation are asked to let Fr Mark know of their interest on rector@rsmtht.church please.

## A Plea for Socks and Undies

Our Reception Class, Years 1 and 2 are running low on underwear and socks - any donations would be kindly accepted for when our younger ones have an accident during the day.

# Applying for a Primary School Place for September 2024??

Do you have a child who has a  $4^{th}$  birthday between  $1^{st}$  September 2023 and  $31^{st}$  August 2024 - then for Lancashire resident families you need to apply for a school place, even if an older brother or sister is already attending your preferred school/academy.

The means of application is via Lancashire's on-line system at:www.lancashire.gov.uk/schools (or simply click here).

The website already went live on 1<sup>st</sup> September 2023. It is quick and easy to use and offers an e-mail receipt of all submitted applications. If you live in Lancashire you can include out of area preferences on your on-line application.

The closing dates for applications for September 2024 are at 11-59 pm on 15<sup>th</sup> January 2024 Please ensure that you hit the "submit" button when you are ready to send in your completed on-line application!!

Thanks for reading...yours sincerely,

Stephen B. Smith (Headteacher)

#### Did you know...

It's a very Happy Birthday to HM King Charles III who is 75 years old today!! It's also my niece's Birthday today - Happy Birthday Phoebe!!